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July 9, 2025 
 
 
 
 
Steven Stonehouse 
Sedgwick County JDC 
700 S Hydraulic 
Wichita, Sedgwick 67211 
 
Dear Steven Stonehouse: 
 
Congratulations! On behalf of the Kansas Department of Corrections (KDOC), I am pleased to 
announce that you have been awarded $706,913.21 for the services outlined in your Juvenile 
Detention Center Behavioral Health Services Grant application.  Payments will be made on an 
quarterly basis through June 30, 2026. 
 
I look forward to hearing about how HB 2021, passed in the Kansas Legislature in 2023, 
afforded this funding opportunity to act as a collaborative effort between KDOC and Juvenile 
Detention Centers. We believe that this effort, with specific focus on the development or 
enhancement of behavioral health services available to youth detained in a Juvenile Detention 
Center (JDC), will make a difference.  
 
Any questions or concerns regarding the operation or administration of grant funds or services 
should be directed to Sandra Booker at sandra.booker1@ks.gov or by phone at 785-506-9373. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Megan Milner 
Deputy Secretary  
Juvenile and Adult Community-Based Services  
Designee, Secretary of Corrections 
 
CC:  Tara Newell, Director of Grants and Quality Assurance, KDOC 

Clay McCarter, Director of Special Projects/Early Intervention 
        Karen Gingrich, Grants Specialist, KDOC 
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